SHERMAN BOARD OF EDUCATION SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON CAPITAL PLANNING MONDAY - JANUARY 4, 2021 MEETING HELD VIA ZOOM

Vision Statement

We enable all Sherman Students to become the best possible version of themselves. We provide an environment where our children develop into empathetic, self-directed, critical thinkers who don't give up when faced with challenges.

The Special Committee on Capital Planning meeting of the Sherman Board of Education was called to order by Mr. Vogt at 7:01 PM on January 4, 2021 via Zoom.

1. PRESENT:

For the Board: Mrs. Diotte, Mr. Laughlin, Mr. Neunzig, Mrs. Seeger and Mr. Vogt

Administration: Dr. Melendez

2. DISCUSSED:

Mr. Vogt began the meeting by stating the charge of the newly formed Capital Planning Committee as:

To explore more effective means of communication and community outreach specifically in relation Capital improvements. To further investigate options for project concepts should support be deemed inadequate. Engaging local and state stake-holders about project parameters, reimbursement and funding. And to bring those discoveries and options to the board for further action where necessary.

Mr. Vogt asked Dr. Melendez to request a meeting with Tecton Architects to determine what it would take to re-engage them for future planning of the school renovation project.

The committee discussed a draft letter to the selectman which it would recommend to the Board to be sent in response to the feedback provided on the school renovation project at the last BOS meeting. Mr. Vogt suggested that we request a retreat style meeting to discuss the project with the Board of Selectmen.

3. ADJOURNED

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Matt Vogt
Chair, Special Committee on Capital Planning
Sherman Board of Education